
STATE OIL AND GAS BOARD OF ALABAMA

Agenda

January 22, 2016

The State Oil and Gas Board of Alabama will hold an emergency hearing at 3:00 p.m. on Friday,

January 22, 2016 in the Board Room of State Oil and Gas Board,

Walter B. Jones Hall, University of Alabama Campus, 420 Hackberry Lane, Tuscaloosa,

Alabama, to consider among other items the following petitions:

Docket No.1

Emergency Petition by LAND AND NATURAL RESOURCE DEVELOPMENT, INC., an Alabama corporation, 
requesting the State Oil and Gas Board to enter an emergency order, pursuant to Sections 9-17-7(c) and 
9-17-12(c) of the Code of Alabama (1975), as amended, and Rule 400-7-1-.04 of the State Oil and Gas Board of 
Alabama Administrative Code, approving the exceptional location for re-entry of the Winters 19-5 #1 Well, 
Permit No. 5459, on an alternate 40-acre wildcat oil drilling unit consisting of the Southwest Quarter of the 
Northwest Quarter of Section 19, Township 18 South, Range 14 West, Pickens County, Alabama, said location 

being 240 feet from the South line and 320 feet from the East line of said 40-wilcat oil drilling unit.  As such, said 
location is an exception to Rule 400-1-2-.02(2)(a).    Petitioner filed a permit application for a 320-acre wildcat 
gas unit for said well consisting of the West Half of Section 19, Township 18 South, Range 14 West, Pickens 
County, Alabama, to test the Pottsville sands for gas.  Approval of the above-referenced exceptional location for 
the 40-acre wildcat oil drilling unit will be necessary should the well not be completed as a gas well on the 
requested 320-acre wildcat gas unit.  That the Board, by Order No. 2015-81 issued on December 10, 2015, 
approved the above-described exceptional location of the Winters 19-5 #1 Well on an alternate 40-acre wildcat 
drilling unit on an emergency basis.

01-22-16-01

      Hearings of the State Oil and Gas Board are public hearings, and members of the public are 

invited to attend and present their position concerning petitions.  Requests to continue or 

oppose a petition should be received by the Board at least two (2) days prior to the hearing.  

The public should be aware that a petition may be set for hearing on the first day or second day 

of the hearing or may be continued to another hearing at a later date.  We suggest, therefore, 

that prior to the hearing, interested parties contact the Board to determine the status of a 

particular petition.  For additional information, you may contact Marvin Rogers, General 

Counsel for State Oil and Gas Board, P. O Box 869999, Tuscaloosa, Alabama 35486-6999, 

Telephone Number 205/349-2852, Fax Number 205/349-2861, or by email at 

petitions@ogb.state.al.us.
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